



Dear Chosen Ones:

God bless you abundantly in Christ Jesus, our risen lord and savior.

My believing is that 1980 will be the greatest year of outreach we have ever seen. As we stand strong and tall with our every thought and action based on God's Word, we can see the manifestation of God's power greater than ever before. As we do our job, God certainly does His.

The other day I stopped in a drugstore to purchase a newspaper. The young man behind the counter took my money and turned away. Instead of leaving, I stayed there and opened the newspaper. I quickly came across an article which mentioned something about ocean crabs holding the key to man's existence. I laughed out loud and shook my head. The young man returned and I showed him the article and told him how ridiculous it was. He laughed, but looked a little puzzled.

I looked at him and said, "Would you really like to know the truth about man's orgin?", and, "Would you really like to receive the power of the truth?" His look changed from being puzzled to that of a hungry soul. I proceeded to teach him that God raised Jesus Christ from the dead and because of that, we could manifest power from on high, holy spirit.

He became very excited. We talked a while longer and exchanged names and telephone numbers. I invited him to a Twig fellowship.

Do you know why I took the time to witness to him? I did it because I love God and I loved him. I knew that I held the keys to joy, truth, power, love and grace. I knew he did not have them. I knew that God loved him just like me and the <u>only</u> way that fellow would receive all this was if \underline{I} told him.

There are thousands of people like this fellow that live in your community. They are lost. They want to know God. The only way they will come to experience God's love and strength is if you show them.

When you meet people, put on the love of God in your mind. It casts out fear. Tell them of our wonderful God.

In 1980 we can show the world what God is all about!

I love you,

Steve Strzepek

Statewide PFAL classes start January 20,1980!!!